
JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP  
Regular Meeting 
Carsonville Fire Company Building 
June 2, 2022 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The June 2, 2022 Regular Meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was called 
to order at 7:45 PM by Chairman Alan Loesch. Members present: Chairman Alan Loesch,  
Vice-Chariman Dennis Morgan, Supervisor Keith Crum, Sec/Treas Robyn Loesch. Guests: 
None 
 
BID OPENING  
There were four bids for the paving project on Back Road: Meckleys, $58,114.00; New 
Enterprise, $59,843.00; Pennsy, $73,532.00; J. Fulkroad & Sons, $79,734.78.  Keith Crum 
made a motion to award the bid to the low bidder, Meckleys for $58,114.00. Seconded by Alan 
Loesch and all were in favor. Motion passed 3-0. 
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 
Alan Loesch made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 5, 2022 Regular Meeting. 
Dennis Morgan seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
A summary of the current month’s bills was reviewed.  A motion to pay the listed General Fund  
bills and wages; and to pay between meetings all the regular and expected bills, was made by 
Alan Loesch. Keith Crum seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 2-0.   
 

General Fund Bills – $3,275.74   State Fund – 0 
 
PERSON TO BE HEARD – NONE 
 
CORRESPONDENCE    

• Dauphin County sent information about the HUD program. 
• DEP has sent a Notice of Violation to Padula about issues on his property. 

 

 
ADMINISTRATIVE/TAX ASSESSMENT  -  NONE issued. Doyle and Perry applied. 

 
ENGINEERING  REPORT - NONE 
 
FIRE COMPANY REPORT -  NONE 
 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT -  NONE. 
 
COG REPORT – Next meeting will be here at Carsonville on June 16th. 
 
ROAD REPORT  - Keith Crum reported that he has: 

• Taken plows back off the GMC and 550 again. 

• Fixed the hose on the Ford 550. 

• Coldpatch work on Back Rd. is finished. There is a bit more to do on Hemlock, Middle  
and Carsonville Roads. 



• Mowed the Back Rd. from Carsonville Rd. to Powells Valley Rd; and mowed Middle Rd. 

• He went to the Jackson Township meeting about purchasing their Peterbilt truck. They 
will have 5-Star International give them a trade in value for this truck. If the price works 
out, we will start looking for a plow for the truck 
 

OLD BUSINESS   

• The County bridge at Carsonville Rd is waiting for parts. Keith and Alan had a meeting 
with the HRG representative about moving the guiderail back, and adding another pipe. 

• There is no new information from the about the property on the mountain. 

• We will contact Ed Fisher to inspect an unpermitted building on the Back Rd. 

• The Stagecoach Lane signs are installed. There was a general discussion about naming 
the remaining lanes. The property owners on the lane near Hosgood’s have made some 
suggestions. On other lanes, the property owners have not responded. The Township will 
pick a name and send out a final response letter befor making it official. 

 
 NEW BUSINESS     

• Alan Loesch made a motion to sign Resolution #364-2022 approving the Township’s co-
application with Rush Township for a Gaming Grant. Seconded by Dennis Morgan and all 
in favor. Motion passed 3-0. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT  NONE. 
 

ADJOURNMENT – Alan Loesch motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Keith Crum. 
All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at  8:38 P.M. 
 
Robyn Loesch 
Sec/Treas. 


